
  

Mass Schedule 

Monday - Saturday 6:30am  

Saturday Vigil Mass 5:00pm  

Sunday 6:30am, 8:30am, 11:00am, 

6:00pm 
 

Parish Office 

148-A Makawao St  

Kailua, HI 96734  

266-2222 

www.stanthonyskailua.org  

Mon - Thurs 8:30am-4:00pm  

(Located on the 2nd floor above the 

Early Learning Center)  
 

St. Anthony’s School 

148 Makawao St.  

Kailua, HI 96734  

261-3331 

www.saskailua.org  
 

Outreach Thrift Shop  

(Directly across from the Church on 

Makawao Street) 

Monday-Thursday 9am-12noon 

266-2227 

 

Outreach Food Pantry 

Accepts food donations on: 

Mon & Wed, 9am-12pm.  

Food distribution takes place on:  

Tues & Thurs 9am-12pm  

266-2227 
 

Hospital Ministry 

Ph: 266-2222  

Ministers take Holy Communion to 

Catholic patients at Castle Hospital. 

 

Homebound Ministry 

Ph: 266-2222  

Ministers take Holy Communion to 

parishioners unable to attend Mass.  

 

ST. ANTHONY of PADUA  
Catholic Church and School 

January 9, 2022 
The Baptism of the Lord 

“Our parish is an inclusive Catholic community brought 
together by our faith in Jesus Christ.   

Our Mission is to evangelize, educate, serve, and  
love one another as God loves us.” 

Dear Friends, 

 I want to thank you for your warm welcome to St. Anthony, 
Kailua! It has been so nice to reconnect with parishioners I remem-
ber from 20 years ago and to meet the many new parishioners that 
have joined St. Anthony over the years. For me, it feels strangely 
both familiar and totally new. 

 I am so grateful to Bishop Silva for his confidence in appoint-
ing me to this assignment, to my predecessor, Fr. Exse, for his fine 
pastoral leadership and care for you, and to Fr. Roel and our parish 
and school staff who have been so kind and helpful my first few 
days with you. 

 For the first few months, my primary goal is to get to know 
you, your stories, and your hopes and dreams for our parish and 
school. This month I will be meeting with our parish and school 
leadership councils and then scheduling listening sessions that will 
be open to anyone who wants to come and talk story. If you would 
be so kind to remind me of your names after Masses I would be 
most grateful. It really is good to be with you! 

 May Jesus, the Light of the World, enlighten our hearts and 
minds and always keep us in his grace. 

Sincerely in the Lord, 

Fr. William 

“O bless the Lord, my soul.” 
Psalm 104 

 

“After all the people had been baptized and Jesus also had 
been baptized and was praying, heaven was opened and the Holy 

Spirit descended upon him in bodily form like a dove.  And a voice 
came from heaven, ‘You are my beloved Son; with you I am well 

pleased.’ ” (Luke 3:15-22) 
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Clergy 

Rev. William Kunisch 
 wkunisch@rcchawaii.org 
 
Rev. Roel delos Reyes, Parochial Vicar 
 rdelosreyesl@rcchawaii.org 
   
Deacon Ernest Carlbom   
 erniec031635@gmail.com 
   
Deacon Michael Weaver 
 mweaver@rcchawaii.org 
   

Parish Office Staff 
John AhKey, Receptionist, 266-2222 
Solinuu Topalian, Administration, 266-2221 
Jaclyn AhKey, Bookkeeping, 266-2222 
Nikki DeWitt, R.E. & Y.M., 791-6525 
Valerie Haole, Food Pantry, 266-2227 

 
School Administration Office 

Bridget Olsen, Principal, 261-3331 ext 444 
Patricia Barros, Vice-Principal, 261-3331 ext 442 
Betty Kam, School Secretary, 261-3331 ext 441 

 
Devotions  

Rosary is recited daily at 6:00am. 
Rosary for Peace is at 4:15pm on the 1st       
Saturday. 
Eucharistic Adoration & Benediction is on the 
1st Friday, at 7:00am.  
 

Sacraments 
Confession:  Saturday, 4pm, Day Chapel  
Baptism Preparation:  Call Nikki, 791-6525, to 
begin this joyous process. 
First Reconciliation, First Communion, and 
Confirmation: Call 791-6525 for information. 
Marriage or Convalidation:  Call 266-2222 at 
least six months in advance to set up a marriage 
preparation class with a priest or a deacon. 
Anointing of the Sick:  Call 266-2222  (Mon-
Thur, 8:30am-4pm) Or 295-5738 (after hours) 
 

Funerals or Memorial Services  
Call 266-2222 to set up a meeting with a priest to 
discuss arrangements for a funeral mass or     
memorial service. 

 
Welcoming Catholics Home 
Sr. Isabel Rabbon: 261-6356  

 

 
 

Next Week’s Sunday Readings - January 16, 2022 

 Isaiah 62:1-5 

Psalm 96:1-2, 2-3, 7-8, 9-10 1 Corinthians 12:4-11 

 John 2:1-11 

This Week’s Sunday Readings – January 9, 2022 

   Isaiah 40:1-5, 9-11 

Psalm 104:1-2, 3-4, 24-25,27-28,29-30 Titus 2:11-14;3:4-7 

 Luke 3:15-16, 21-22 

Last Week’s Question:   The Dead Sea Scrolls, first  
discovered in 1946 in the Qumran Caves of Jordan, 
are the remains of the library of what Jewish religious 
community? Hint: John the Baptist was probably one 
of their members. 
 
Answer:   The Scrolls are a collection of the Sacred 
writings of The Essenes, a Jewish mystic community, 
and include books of the Bible, religious rules, apoca-
lyptic literature, hymns, prophecies, and commen-
taries on Scripture. 
 
Next Week’s Question:   Summorum Pontificum ("Of 
the Supreme Pontiffs") and Traditionis Custodes 
(“Guardians of the Tradition”) are apostolic letters is-
sued by Pope Benedict XVI (SP) and Pope Francis (TC). 
What is the subject of those two letters? 

 Welcome to St. Anthonyôs! 
To register as new parishioners, 
you may register online at: 

www.stanthonyskailua.org 

 You are also welcome to 
call the parish office, Mon-Thur, 
8:30-4pm; we would be happy to 
assist you with your registration.   

We are grateful you have joined 
us on our journey of faith together as a parish ohana!  
E komo mai! 

ά5ƛŘ ¸ƻǳ YƴƻǿΚέ ōȅ 5ŜŀŎƻƴ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ ²ŜŀǾŜǊ 
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Prayers for Healing  

Marie Ramirez 
Donald R. 
Jan Rich 
Robert S. 
Frank Silva, Jr.  
Helen Sing  
Matthew Souza  
Megan Souza  
Steven Stiles  
Julie Strivens  
Jim Swoish  
Richard Teixeira 
Dcn George Thorp 
Bob Trujillo  
Lydia Viernez  
Gloria Viveiros  
Lehua Weatherwax  
Olivia Wong  
Puaôala Wong 
Audrey Yannell  
 

Betty Akeo 
John Arruda Jr. 
Robert Beyer 
Greg Brossier 
Teagan Brossier 
Geoffrey Bough 
Ruth Cabrinha 
Tom Cajski  
Sue Capello 
Blanca Lopez Carlo 
Alfred Chow 
Lorraine Dias 
Janet Doyle  
Rachel Dupre 
Thierry Fairon  
Rose Marie Farthing 
Nancy Belknap Flynn 
Ella Gentry  
Maria Gorak 
Ethan Hackner  
Wendy Hackner 

Fr. Paul Halladay 
Henrietta Hamachi 
Bill Haole            
Wendell Haole  
Denise Hepfer  
Mary Ip 
John K. 
Anagin Kahala 
Heather Kim 
Ed Lafleur 
Denny Lau 
Randy Lichter 
June & Francis Lum 
Charlene Medeiros  
Edward Medeiros  
Jim Miltier  
Sharon Odom  
Sharon OôDonnell 
Mika Poueu 
Karen Poulin 
Daniel Quinn 

 
Monday, January 10 
6:00am Daily Rosary 
6:30am Daily Mass 

Tuesday, January 11 
6:00am Daily Rosary 
6:30am Daily Mass 

Wednesday, January 12 
6:00am Daily Rosary 
6:30am Daily Mass 

Thursday, January 13 
6:00am Daily Rosary 
6:30am Daily Mass 

Friday, January 14 
6:00am Daily Rosary 
6:30am Daily Mass 

Saturday, January 15 
5:00pm Vigil Mass 

Sunday, January 16 
6:00am Daily Rosary 
6:30am Mass 
8:30am Mass 
11:00am Mass 
6:00pm Mass 

Monday, January 10 
6:30am  Paul Topalian (RIP) 
Tuesday, January 11 
6:30am Brandy Hoot (Healing) 
Wednesday, January 12 
6:30am Margaret Klein (RIP) 
Thursday, January 13 
6:30am Carreira Ohana (Blessings) 
Friday, January 14 
6:30am JoAnn (Healing)  
Saturday, January 15 
6:30am  Niles & Linda Cravalho (RIP) 
5:00pm Merdinger Family (Blessings) 
Sunday, January 16 
6:30am Blessings for Parishioners 
8:30am Healing for parishioners who are sick 
11:00am  E. Clyde, John K., Florence Puana (RIP) 
6:00pm Carreira Ohana (Blessings) 

 
Please submit Mass intentions by Tuesday at noon for inclusion in 
the following week’s bulletin. Thank you for your understanding. 

For updates to the names on the Prayers for Healing and/or deployed U.S.  
military email bulletin@stanthonyskailua.org or call the parish office 

Prayers for Deployed U.S. Military  

Å Tanner Meyer III Å Timothy Bonham 

Å Justin L Calhoun Å Christopher Jozwiak  

 Jimmy RichardsonÅ Paul Rivers Å Gary Tani 

Parish Calendar  

 ¢ƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ƘŀǊŜ 
5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪ ƻŦ  

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нуǘƘ-WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нƴŘΣ нлнн 
 

All Sunday Masses Jan 1st/2nd    $  11280.76 
Donations from candles                $            5.00 
Donations for Outreach       $       175.30 
Donations sent to Parish Office   $    11080.00 
Total          $   22541.06 
 
Online Donations for December  $ 24,762.00 
 
¢ƻ ōŜƎƛƴ ŘƻƴŀǝƴƎ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ǿƛǎƛǘ 

ǿǿǿΦǎǘŀƴǘƘƻƴȅǎƪŀƛƭǳŀΦƻǊƎ 
/ƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ άhƴƭƛƴŜ DƛǾƛƴƎέ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΩǎ Ƴŀƛƴ ǇŀƎŜΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ 
ŀōƻǳǘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŘƻƴŀǝƻƴǎΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ нсс-нннмΦ 
¸ƻǳǊ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ƘŜƭǇ ŎƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ Ŏƻǎǘ ƻŦ          
ƻǇŜǊŀǝƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ {ǘΦ !ƴǘƘƻƴȅΩǎ tŀǊƛǎƘΦ  
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǎƛƴŎŜǊŜƭȅ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅΦ  

 
aŀȅ DƻŘ ǊŜǿŀǊŘ ȅƻǳ ŀ ƘǳƴŘǊŜŘŦƻƭŘΦ 
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COVID-19 & Keeping Each Other Safe 
at Church 

  

 Because of the surge in COVID19 on 
Oahu, just a few friendly reminders: 

· Please wear your mask when you are  
inside the church and when you are in 
close proximity to others outside. 

· At the Sign of Peace, simply bow to 
those around you without physical     
contact. 

· During the Communion Procession,  
please make sure your face mask is       
covering your nose and your mouth.  

    · Holy Communion 
will be placed in your hand for the 
safety of the assembly and the 
churchȴs ministers. Then take a few 
steps away from the minister, lower 
your mask, and consume the host. 

These small steps will go a long way to keep each other 
safe while on campus! 

Synodal Nature of the Church 

 In preparation for the next worldwide Synod of Bishops in 2023, Bishop 
Silva is asking for your input. All parish ministries, small groups, families, and 
anyone that wants to participate is invited to give their input on the one KEY 
QUESTION:  

 “How can all members of the Catholic Church be more effective in pro-
claiming the living Jesus Christ to the world?” To participate, please read Bish-
op Silva’s letter, the list of resources to guide your discussion, and send your 
responses to the link available at: 

https://www.catholichawaii.org/news-events/news-articles/2021/october/1017-
synod-of-bishops-diocese-of-honolulu-phase/ 



5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 After a much-deserved break for our school administration, 
staff, and volunteers, we welcome them back for the start of the new 
semester!  We pray they have a fruitful, productive, and rewarding 
academic year.   

 This year is already looking to be a busy academic year full of 
activities and events.  The students are kicking off the annual Heart 
Association program and will be involved in a fundraising event all 
the while learning about the importance of healthy brains and hearts. 

 In-house retreats will continue throughout this semester with 
Grade 3 having a retreat on January 14th. 

 And, this year, Catholic Schools week starts January 30ȱ
February 5th.  This yearȴs theme is Catholic Schools : Faith, Excel-
lence, Service.  May the Holy Spirit continue to guide us as we strive 
to be faithful stewards of Godȴs precious gifts.  God bless us all. 

 

 National Catholic Schools Week 
(CSW) is an annual celebration of   
Catholic education in the United States.   

 Results show that students who  
attend Catholic school receive a chal-
lenging, high-quality academic experi-
ence in a supportive environment. 

 Catholic school teachers challenge 
students to engage in innovation learn-
ing, to problem-solve, to work in teams, 
and to stretch their thinking. 

 Pope Francis said Catholic educa-
tional institutions play a prophetic role 
in helping future generations tackle 
problems with an integrated inclusive 
approach.  (ncea.org) 
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We extend a warm aloha & welcome 
to our new pastor  

Fr. William Kunisch 
 

 Our new Pastor, Fr. William Kunisch, is a native of rural 
Michigan and was raised in the Lutheran tradition. He graduat-
ed from Hope College in Holland, MI in 1989 with a B.A. in 
Political Science and Philosophy. He also attended Pacific 
School of Religion in Berkeley, CA where he earned his M.Div. 
in 1993. After moving to Hawaii the same year, Father William 
came into Full Communion with the Catholic Church in 1994 at 
the Cathedral of Our Lady of Peace, Honolulu. He was accept-
ed as a seminarian for the Diocese of Honolulu in 1997 and   
attended Theological College at the Catholic University of  
America in Washington, DC where he earned an M.A. in     
Theology in 2002. Father was ordained a priest at the Cathedral 
of Our Lady of Peace, Honolulu on January 12, 2002. 

 St. Anthony of Padua, Kailua was Father Williamôs first assignment as Parochial Vicar 
serving with Fr. Dennis Koshko from 2002-2003. His other past assignments include Admin-
istrator of Maria Lanakila, Lahaina from 2003-2006, Rector of St. Theresa Co-Cathedral,   
Kalihi from 2006-2013, and most recently as Pastor of Resurrection of the Lord, Waipio from 
2013-2021. 

 Father William oversaw the renovation of St. Theresa Co-Cathedral in 2009 and the 
building of Resurrectionôs new Pastoral Center in 2018-19. In the diocese, Father William 
served for three years as the Director of the Office of Worship, Vicar Forane of West Honolulu 
and Central Oahu/Molokai, and several years as a member of the Presbyteral Council, College 
of Consultors, and Personnel Board. In 2021, Bishop Silva appointed Fr. William as the       
diocesan Ecumenical/Interfaith Officer. Currently, Father William is also a contract chaplain 
for the VA Community Living Center serving veterans in need of rehab, long-term care, and 
hospice. He visits the veterans there on Wednesday and Sunday afternoons. 

 Father William is a Knight Commander of the Equestrian Order of the Holy Sepulchre 
of Jerusalem which supports Christians living in the Holy Land, and he has led several        
pilgrimages to the Holy Land as well as Italy, France, Spain, Portugal, Poland, Czech          
Republic, and Austria. 

 Some of his current ministry interests include Hope for Mental Health Community and 
the Stephen Ministry, two powerful ministries of accompaniment, and the Purpose Driven 
Church Network. In his free time, Father William enjoys dining out with friends, travel,     
tennis, the gym, and the beach. After all these years, and mostly losing seasons, he is still a 
Detroit Lions fan, which speaks of his strong faith! 

 He is excited to return to St. Anthony, Kailua and looks forward to many years here as 
our Pastor!  Welcome Fr. William! 


